May Minutes
                                                        Minutes of the Board Meeting

                                                                    May 5, 2009

                                             At JB’s restaurant, 904 Medical Arts, NE, Albq.

Present: Susan Dezavelle, Rena Haynes, Barbara Burkhardt, Irena Callahan, Donald Simpson, Randi Phillips. Absent: Beth Frilling, Marybeth Perez Soto, Betty Jorgensen, Mary Lou Winclechter, Ulla Hudson, Harold Baskin. Also Present: Cindy Kavan-Winfield, Sean Cunningham.

The meeting was opened at 6:35 pm. The minutes of April 1, 2009 were approved as published.
Financial: Rena Haynes reported on updating NMDA’s non-profit status. She has filed back taxes and paperwork for 2003 thru 2008. Taminy Marshall (treasurer of the previous NMD&CTA) is helping to get things in order. Expected back taxes and fees estimated at $1500 to $2000. After the back taxes are resolved, NMDA will take a fresh look at filing for tax exempt status (501(c)…).
      The balance statement Year To Date (YTD) is:

Income:                                                                Expense: 

Membership Dues                           4176.00         USDF dues                                                2159.00

Schooling Show Receipts                2080.00         Schooling Show Expenses/Event Insur    4125.20

Advertisement Sales (Handbook)    1965.00         Handbook  (printing, postage)                 1801.07

Donations                                           110.00         Clinic Expenses                                           90.00

Other (newsletter, etc.)                           0.00         Member Services (newsletter)                   675.55

Checking Account interest                      9.49        Insurance (D&O)                                        924.00

CD interest                                             55.10       Other, NM Horse Council, PO Box            219.00  

Total Income                                    8,395.59         Total Expenses                                        9,993.82

                              Net income YTD      -1,598.23

(Note: The financial statement for the April 26 schooling show is not yet in. Anticipated profit is $1200-$1400.  Because insurance and show supplies must be purchased early in the year, it takes a while to “catch up” financially.)
                              Beginning Bank balance:  $16,921.53

                              Ending Bank balance        $15,323.30

Report April 26 Schooling Show: (Rena & Cindy) There was an excellent turnout (81 rides), After 80 rides and 4 days after closing date, a few riders had to be turned away. Evaluation Reports handed in were mostly good to excellent. A small number commented that the footing was a little too deep – this will be addressed at the next show there (September 20) per show manager Cindy Kavan-Winfield. Overall comments were positive about this new venue.
Recognized Show Update: Donald reported that the May 23-24 recognized show is on track.

                                                        Old Business

Planning Year End Awards: Committee Chairperson Randi Phillips reported that we have received 10 quarter sheets from Dans Boots and Saddles for Year End Champions. Donald said he had someone who can donate nice saddle pads. We are looking for more prize donations. We plan to have door prizes and maybe some fun awards. For example: “The person who rode the most classes all year.” , etc. If anyone wants to donate items, contact Randi (see Contacts List).
Club Banners: Beth Frilling purchased 3 banners for the club. They are approximately 4’ x 5’. Two will be displayed at the recognized shows at Expo and one will be displayed at our schooling shows.

By Laws Changes and Voting Process: The By Laws Committee has finalized the proposals for By Laws changes. Here is the voting process:

1. The proposed changes will be published in the next Flying Changes, (July issue).

2. The proposed changes will be discussed at an Open Board Meeting, TUESDAY July 7, 2009 (at JB’s restaurant, 6:30 pm).

3. After the meeting a proxy ballot will be mailed to the membership for voting (possibly in the August Flying Changes).

Ride-Re-ride Clinic: (Proposed date: Aug 15-16, 2009) The discussion was whether or not to allow the scores to count toward Year End Awards. Motion: “To allow the first ride only to count toward Year End Awards.” Passed 6-0 (Note: at a re-ride clinic the person rides a dressage test which is scored. Then the judge talks to the rider about how to improve – then the test is ridden and scored again.)
                                                    New Business

USDF paperwork: Susan received a notice from USDF to submit GMO forms. She is taking care of this.

      Rena pointed out that the club newsletter must state “This is a Group Member of USDF”. This is in the “Mission Statement” in Flying Changes.  Rena also pointed out that USDF requires “All individuals who are dues paying members of the Group Member Organization shall be considered Group Members of the United States Dressage Federation.” We may have to re-visit the NMDA “Family” Membership qualifications again.

Coggins Testing, New Rules in New Mexico: The New Mexico State Veterinarian, Dr. Dave Fry, and the New Mexico Livestock Board have announced new regulatory rules that will affect horses traveling in New Mexico. “Effective April 1, 2009, any horse traveling within the State of New Mexico to any equestrian event, exhibition, show, or gathering of horses, must have a current negative Coggins test, performed within the preceding 12 months, accompanying the animal.” NMDA is in the process of determining how this will be handled at the events that we sponsor and are waiting for additional information to make that determination.
Standing Rules being updated: Barbara went through all the minutes from 2003 (the start of NMDA) to the present and found all the policies and Board decisions that had been documented over the years. These will be very helpful in making decisions in the future. A committee of Susan, Barbara and Beth will go over these before presenting them to the Board for approval.

                                                    Other Business

Possible “L” Program: Sean Cunningham is working on a proposal to have a USDF “L” Program, perhaps next year. He has a verbal confirmation from J.A. Moore for the Biomechanics portion. (see March 4, 2009 Minutes for more info.)

Meeting adjourned 7:55 pm.
Next meeting: Tuesday, June 2, 2009, 6:30 – 8:00 pm, JB’s restaurant, 904 Medical Arts NE, Albq.

Submitted by Barbara Burkhardt, Secretary.
Stats: 155 members as of 5/5/09, including: 11 Juniors; 6 families w/ 11 not USDF members (+ 4 more “families” w/2 full dues paying members); 6 Business and 12 Life members (2 of which paid full dues).

